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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ , 
ADVENT SERVICES 

We will observe Advent with midweek services on 

Wednesdays .  November 30,  and December 7 & 14 

we worship at both 10:00 am  (with Day School 

children) and 7:00 pm . These services are designed to 

be 35 miniute devotions that prepare our hearts to 

greet the coming Christ.  

Wednesday, December 21 there will only be an 

evening service at 6:30pm at which our Day School 

children will share  their Christmas service. (You are , 

however; invited to attend the dress rehearsal at 

10:00am earlier that same day.)  

CHRISTMAS/NEW YEARS WORSHIP 

Because this year both holidays fall  on a weekend, 

we are making modifications to our Sunday 

schedule. On both Sunday, December 25 (Christmas 

Day) and Sunday, January 1 (New Year's Day) we will 

NOT HAVE AN 8:15am  service. The 10:30 am  services 

both weekends will be a special Order of Matins w ith 

communion. We will feature favorite seasonal carols.  

Please note the following worship times:  

- Saturday, December 24 (Christmas Eve) 4:00pm 

Interactive Family Christmas Eve Worship Service; 

7:00pm Candlelight Communion Worship Service  

- Sunday, Decem ber 25 (Christmas Day) 10:30am 

Matins with Communion (Sermon different from 

Christmas Eve)  

- Saturday, December 31 (New Years Eve) 5:00pm 

Vespers with Communion  

- Sunday, January I (New Years Day) 10:30am Matins 

with Communion (Same sermon for both service s - 

pick one).  

Regular worship times resume Saturday and Sunday, 

January 7 & 8.  

DEBT ELIMINATION CAMPAIGN  

As of October 31 , we are almost half way to our goal 

of eliminating our final mortgage of  $180,000 with 

CEF. All but $10,000 of the $95,000 has been c overed 

by existing pledges and cash (we remit to CEF at  the 

end of each month).  

Being this close to our goal of making St . John's a 

debt free congregation, let's use the coming months 

to double our efforts (especially inviting new 

commitments from those no t yet  participating). The 

sooner we eliminate o ur debt, the sooner all our eff ort 

can be focused on  General Budget for Mission and 

Ministry. As we approach the end o f 2016 we 

encourage our members to remember the Lord's 

work with year end giving that keeps us on budget 

into the new year. It is always a challenge to maintain 

General Budget giving while engaged in a  Capital 

Campaign. May God move our hearts to generously 

support both.  

 

NEW YEARS RESOLUTIONS 

Many of us still make resolutions to start a new year. I 

have done it many times and succeeded in following 

through far less than I have failed. Yet, there is 

salutary benefit in having clearly  defined goals that 

are "SMARTó. 

S stands for SPECIFIC - make goals that target very clear, 

understandable goals.  

M stands for MEASURABLE - be sure you have goals that 

are subject to routine assessment.  

A stands for AGREED - when goals effect  more than one 

person, make sure everyone agrees.  

R stands for REALISTIC - it only frustrates future efforts 

when goals are unattainable.  

T stands for TIMED - set a start and end date that allows 

an effort to find closure.  

Over the years I have strongly en couraged my 

congregations to begin each new year by setting 

corporate goals for the calendar year. While we 

often fell short, in each case we ended the year 

farther ahead than if we had not set goals.  

We have discussed three annual decisions that only 

the Voters Assembly can make. Two of  them, setting 

the annual budget and annually electing officers 

and board members, St . John's does routinely. Let's 

expand our thinking to begin each new year setting 

SMART goals, suggested by staff  and leaders, and 

accepted  by the Voters.  

To be 'in God's image' includes having a creative 

mind. As God created the heavens and earth, He 

placed within human beings the capacity to dream 

about, envision and plan for the future. To waste this 

aspect of our created being does disser vice t o our 

Creator. At some point following the arrival of our 

next Senior Pastor, our leaders and staff  will convene 

to discuss goals for the first year of ministry together. 

Planning and charting our ministry makes best use of 

our creative minds and set s a clear vision before us. 

As Scripture says, "without a vision the people perish."  

God had a plan, set from eternity, to create and 

redeem a people who would spend the rest of 

eternity with Him. A plan ful filled by giving of  His Son, 

Jesus Christ to be o ur Savior. A plan fulfilled with the 

outpouring of the Holy Spirit to work the miracle of 

saving faith in our hearts. A plan that reaches 

culmination with our Lord's glorious return on the last 

day.  

God blessed us with a wonderf ul plan of salvation. 

May we hon or Him by using our creative, God given 

minds to design ministry plans He can use to bring the 

Gospel to an ever widening circle of people who 

need a Savior.  

As we move toward the end of my interim among 

you, I pray St. John's and her next pastor are bold to 

plan for the wonderful future God has in store.  

In Christ, Ronald C. Moritz, Interim Pastor  
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Christ-Like Servant Leadership  
As mentioned in previous newsletters, our own Craig 

Kaschube  is one of 59 professionals joining the 219 

others who have participated in one of KINDLEõs 

national training events!  

- There are two aspects to leading: 1) Leading 

Yourself 2) Leading others  

- Itõs important to take care of self as a leader 

before others can be lead well  

- Christ-like servant leadership is a basic concept 

that really is the key to being a disciple and 

discipl eing others  

- Growth plans can be used  in personal/leadership 

development  

How can St. Johnõs benefit during the 2 year cycleé 

- Staff person receiving additional training in 

leadership excellence and  coaching  

- Opportunity to learn more about Christ -like 

servant leadership  

- Opportunity to participate in clusters, with the 

purpose of fellowship and apprenticing being 

modeled  

- Opportuni ty to develop as disciple through 

creation/implementation of growth plans that 

focus on practices from the model  

- Multiplication of disciples, through apprenticing 

model  

- Servant leader gatherings that teach  about 

Christ-like servant leadership in self -iden tity, home, 

work and community  

- A survey and study of the environment of St. 

Johnõs for fostering and multiplying Christ -like 

servant leaders.  

- New member assimilation using Christ -like servant 

leader concepts & tools  

For more info visit http://kindleservantleaders.org . 

Watch for additional information in future newsletters!  

New Pastor Call Process Update 

Pastor Newberg has declined our call as Senior 

Pastor. He is accepting a call to another church 

down in North Carolina. The Call Committee has 

already met and has decided to ask the Mi chigan 

District office for a short list of names of pastors that 

they will interview asap . The Call Committee hope s to 

bring a list of names to a second Pastoral Call 

Meeting in the very near future . 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Interactive Family Christmas Eve Worship  

St. Johnõs members and 

friends are invited to attend 

and participate in our 

4:00pm Christmas Eve 

Worship Service sponsored 

by St. Johnõs Faith at Home 

Ministry. This service is 

especially suited for families 

with children and 

grandchildren (or anyone 

who r emembers being a 

child at Christmas time) . 

All children are invited to come dressed as angels, 

shepherds or lambs to participate in the telling of the 

Christmas story as recorded in the Gospel of Luke. 

Extra costumes will be available to make sure all 

chil dren will be able to take part. Portions of the 

Christmas story will be interspersed with familiar 

Christmas carols. This family -friendly service will last 

less than one hour.  

http://www.st-johns-lutheran.com/
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Academic Awards 

Academic awards are recognized each quarter.  

òAcademic excellenceó includes all students 

earning an òAó average (90% - 100%). òAcademic 

achievementó includes all students with a òBó 

average (83% - 89%). 

8th Grade  Academic Excellence:  

     Logan Schmidt, Paul Boik  

7th Grade  Academic Excellence:  

     Brenna Staley, Allison Holt   

6th Grade  Academic Excellence:  

     Nicholas Taylor, Abbey Turner, Zachary Lans,  

     Parker Hayward, Adrian Douglas, Emily Batka  

5th Grade  Academic Excellenc e:  

     Keira Staley, Ava Ransford, Seth Norder,              

     Lillan Hayward, Henry Fox, Grace Benway  

8th Grade  Academic Achievement:  

     Madeline Fellows  

7th Grade  Academic Achievement:  

     Ella Lans, Dorian Cipolla  

5th Grade  Academic Achievement:  

     Hudson Shake, Grace Moore, Gabrielle Lans,    

     Mia Brooks, Grace Philpot  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

JINGLE BELL PARADE 
Saturday 

December 3, 2016 @ 6 pm 
 

 

 
 

  

 
LIBRARIAN ð Mrs. Anderson is retiring 

after this school year so we will be 

hiring a new librarian. If interested, 

contact Laura Harvey at (616) 842 -

0260 or lharvey@sjlcs.org .  

 
 

Holiday Shopping With SCRIP 

Need to send gift cards to distant relatives but donõt 

know which merchants are in their area?   

 

Easy Gift Card Shopping!  

1.  Go to www.ShopWithScrip.com , then òSHOPó tab 

2.  Click on a merchant, then òFind a location near 

youó 

3.  Enter a zip code to see locations available  

4.  Order online (if you have registered with St. 

Johnõs), OR complete a SCRIP order form from the 

school.  

5.  Orders submitted with payment by Tuesday  at 

9:00am are available by  Thursday of the same 

week.  

 

 

Save the date: School 

Auction News! 

Come and celebrate St. 

Patrickõs day with us!  

Date: Friday March 17, 2017.   

Location has moved!!  Harbor 

Front Grand Hall (Upstairs of Porto Bello)  

This is a great fundraiser for our school.  This adult 

event serves you with a silent and live auction, 

dinner, cash bar (and maybe some green beer), 

music, and new this year a photo booth!  Please 

mark your calendars and plan on attending!!  

Remember us i n your holiday shopping, we are 

always looking for new items to auction off both 

large and small.  
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CLASSIFIED AD SECTION OF YOUR LOCAL ST. JOHN'S NEWSLETTER

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Ladies Aid Annual Christmas 

Potluck:  On  Dec ember  1 at 

noon  in the Social Hall , the 

Ladies Aid will hold their annual 

Christmas potluck. The St. 

John's school children will bring 

us into the Christmas spirit with 

several musical numbers. Bring 

a dish to pass and your own 

table service. All ladies are 

welcome.  
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Jr./Sr. Youth Christmas Party!  

Hey Junior & Senior Youth! It's 

time for our annual Christmas 

Party! We are meeting at Holy 

Grounds and lunch is included  

on Sunday, December 11 at 

11:30am ! Please bring a used  

(not new) "White Elephant" gift 

valued at $5 or less. PLUS, 

please bring a cash donation 

for Donk -Donk's family. They 

are our Adopt -a -Family for 

Christmas 2016.  We hope to 

see you here! Please RSVP to 

Sue LaLonde at 

suelalonde@charter.net  or (616) 

847-7876 or Craig Kaschube at 

ckaschube@sjlcs.org  or (616) 

842-4510, ext. 126 so we know 

who to expect!  
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Under Godõs Roof (UGR): òThe 

UGR campaign will close 

yearend 2016. All of the bills 

have been paid, and the small 

loan has been paid to CEF. The 

trustees have one small project 

in the church nursery to finish, 

but funds are available in the 

UGR dedicated account. There 

are a few  remaining pledges 

outstanding and we ask that 

you prayerfully consider 

finishing your pledge or adding 

the balance to the Financial 

Freedom Campaign to pay off 

the church mortgage. If you 

have any questions regarding 

your pledge balance, please 

contact Ha rry Schmidt  at (616) 

846-2648 or hcschmidt@att.net .  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Kids Against Hunger:  On 

Saturday, January 7, Grace 

Lutheran Church (300 E. 

Cleveland Street, Coopersville) 

is hosting a òKids Against 

Hungeró packaging event with 

a goal to have at least 100 

volunteers (kids and adults) 

from area churches and the 

Coopersville Community who 

will package 20,000 meals on 

to feed hungry children locally 

and around the world. Kids 

Against Hunger packages a 

specific blend of highly 

nutritious food that scientists 

from Pillsbury, General Mills, 

Cargill and ADM developed. It 

has a 3+ year shelf life, is easy 

for starving people to 

assimilate, wonõt be offensive 

to anyoneõs religion or culture, 

is simple to prepare, 

inexpensive ($0.28 per meal) 

and tastes good. It will take 

$5,600 to meet the  goal of 

feeding 20,000 starving children 

and their families. If Grace 

Lutheran can raise more 

money than that, then more 

children will be fed . Donations 

are appreciated. Please make 

checks payable to òKids 

Against Hungeró and mail to: 

Grace Lutheran Church, 300 E. 

Cleveland Street, Coopersville, 

MI 49404 before Dece mber 4. If 

you would  like to come to the 

event and help package food 

call Grace Lutheran Church at 

(616) 837-7831 or email 
secretary@gracecoopersville.org  

Together we can feed 20,000 

hungry children around the 

corner and around the world.   
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Wanted:  Gently used infant -

preschool toys for the church 

nursery. Please drop them off in 

the church office.  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

High School Youth Gathering to  

take place June 25 -28, 2017 at 

the Mission Point Resort on 

Mackinac Island. Under the 

theme, "The Fortress", youth 

(grades 8 -12) from all over the 

MI District will gather to 

celebrate Jesus  with the  theme 

verse 2 Samuel 22:2: "He said, 

òThe LORD is my rock and my 

fortress and my deliverer." Cost 

of $ 450 covers transportation, 3 

nights lodging, ferry service 

to / from the island, a Gathering 

t-shirt, meals, luggage transfer, 

and all Gathering activities  and 

events.  Deadline to sign up is 

December 11. 

www.michigandistrict.org/even

ts/highschoolgathering2017   
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Special Advent Activity: Be sure 

to check out the big coloring 

mural in the Social Hall. Adults 

and children alike should f eel 

free to spend some time 

coloring on it during Advent. 

Our goal is to have it 

completely colored in by 

December 24 . 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Free Live Indoor Nativity Walk: 

You are invited to Trinity 

Lutheran Church (3225 

Roosevelt Rd., Muskegon) for 

their 16 th annual free Christmas 

Nativity Walk. Come 

experience what it would have 

been like to witness the first 

Christmas! 50 minute tours take  

you to 8 scenes portrayed by 

actors. Itõs an excellent way to 

prepare your heart for the true 

meaning of Christmas. Come! 

Friday, December 16 and 

Saturday, December 17 any 

time between 6:00 and 9:00pm 

and Sunday, December 18 any 

time between 2:00 and 

4:00pm.  
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FROM THE CHURCH RECORDS 
 

Baptisms   
     11/06/16 Brooke Lorraine Bagley , 

daughter of John* & Kali* (Harper) 

Bagley  
 

Deaths  
     10/01/16 Jean * Prys, mother of  

Carol * (Lee*) Shake,  grandmother of  

Eric* Shake , great grandmother of  

Liberty & Hudson * Shake  

     10/26/16 George* Spink , father of 

Michael * (Connie*) Spink , 

grandfather of Scott * (Holly *) Spink , 

great grandfather of Arabella * Spink  
 

* Members of SJLC  

Our current membership stands at 577 baptized, 

471 of whom  have confirmed their faith.   

 

 

éto the St. John's Lutheran Staff and Church 

volunteers  for helping in this year' s Harvest 

Blessings. As always it was a wonderful family event 

that celebrated all the blessings we have from our 

Lord.  

é to the St. John's Lutheran Staff and Church 

volunteers  that helped with Journey to Bethlehem 

ticket sales.  
 

 

Mount Calvary, Detroit and RAI Ministries, Inc. are 

excited to  announce  the formation of a 

partnership to bring Camp Restore to Detroit, 

Mich igan  in 2017, with the support of the Michigan 

District, LCMS. 

Utilizing the proven Camp Restore model  of 

partnering volunteer groups with local community 

organizations and churches, Camp Restore ð 

Detroit will begin hosting volunteers at Mount 

Calvary in Apr il, 2017. Opportunities exist to join in 

the preparation work already taking place onsite.  

For More Information  

Those interested in learning more, volunteering, or 

making donations are invited to visit  here , email  

detroit@camprestore.org , or call  (313) 527-3366. 

Volunteer bookings officially opened November 

14, 2016. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Once again St Johnõs has been blessed to be able 

to participate in this years Journey 2 Bethlehem 

and share the true Christmas miracle of Jesusõs 

birth with our families, friends ,  neighbors and 

communities. Itõs not too late to get tickets at 

www.journey2bethlehem.com  for online sales. 

Tickets are  $5 per person and they do need to be 

purchased for a certain time as teams go out at 15 

min ute  intervals with their guideséDecember  8, 9, 

and 10. This is an interactive outdoor journey 

where you will encounter shepherd, Magi, 

townspeople, livestock and ev en Roman Soldiers.  

There is still room to volunteer here at St . Johns by 

assisting with costumes those nights, parking lot 

management, making and serving cast meals or 

baking cookies for the Journey participants. See 

sign up sheets in the Social Hall or co ntact Ronda 

Chapman by calling her at  (616) 847-8736 or email 

her at rgchapman81@hotmail.com .   

Thank You for Praying 

for Our Pastor!  
 

In honor of the season there 

are four pictures of the 

manger in this newsletter. 

Can you find them all? 

Please pray for our future 

pastor whenever you see a 

manger and thank God for 

His incredible gift.  
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